
 
Dear Parents 
 

Sports Report from Mrs Anderson 

It has been yet another busy active week at Westfield. Firstly, all pupils have taken part in an obstacle 

run in their PE lessons to highlight the importance of being active to help our physical and mental health. 

It was great to see them all enjoying this activity and understanding the importance of being active every 

day. 
 

On Tuesday it was the turn of the year 6 cricket teams to take part in the annual inter school competition, 

run by Agilitas Sports as part of our School Games calendar. The sun shone and both teams put in fantastic 

performances throughout the day. For many of the children, it was their first experience of a cricket 

match and for some it was their first-time representing Westfield at a sporting event. All pupils made 

great individual progress, using the skills we have been focusing on this term. The competition was tough 

with both teams playing 5 matches. Westfield 1 team gained confidence and improved their skills and were 

rewarded with a win in their final match of the day. Westfield A team, won 4 of their matches with very 

high scores and then narrowly lost their final match by 5 points, coming 2nd overall.  
 

However, the icing on the cake was the children being rewarded with the School Games Values Trophy; 

this award was given by the sports leader and adults throughout the day for the school who showed the 

best teamwork, respect, honesty, passion, determination, and self- belief during the matches. Well done 

to all the pupils involved, who once back at school, just wanted to play more cricket! Bourne and the 

surrounding area have lots of opportunities for all age groups so please do get in touch if you require any 

more information. 
 

School Information 
 

Our Stars 

A huge ‘congratulations’ to our special stars this week.  To achieve this award children have tried very 

hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour.  Our stars this week are: 
 

Reception Jacob O’Rourke Oscar Loveridge Rio Bowling  

Year 1 Oliver Lambert Kasper Slowik  Rafi Choudhry 

Year 2 The whole of Year 2 are stars for coping so well with their assessments this week! 

Year 3 Olivia-Rose Moore Mai Manners  Elouise Street Kofi Kye-Nyarko 

Year 4 Ava Lipscomb  Yaw Kye-Nyarko Bonnie-Rose Smith  

Year 5 Adem Rais  Jackson Youngs Finley Whitmore    

Year 6 Aarya Raghavan Amelia Hewerdine Roisin Baker  Christina Tait  

  Yasmin Hadzaj Ruwanthi Hasan 

 

We are delighted to present Music Star Awards to Rex Michelson, Rosie Bishop, Darcie Mason, Harry 

King, Teddy Irving, Jack Harrison and Christine Jackman for their amazing contribution to music 

lessons. 
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Attendance 

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 2nd May:   
 

Gold Trophy Mrs Shepherd’s Class (100%) 

Silver Trophy  Mrs Livingstone’s Class (99.58%) 
 

Attendance Ted Mrs Bull’s Class (100%) 

Mrs Coles’ Class and Miss Hibbins’ Class (98.33%) 
 

School Lunches – Reminder 

A reminder that Tuesday 23rd May is the deadline for ordering meals for the first week back after half 

term.  The kitchen will not be able to accommodate for any unordered meals. 

 

YouTube 

Check out the school’s YouTube channel here. Our reading leaders, Miss Hibbins and Miss Ward, have 

posted videos to demonstrate how to pronounce the pure sounds in phonics.  There are also still lots of 

great videos from lockdown and we will be adding some more soon. 

 

Friends of Westfield – Follow us on Facebook - https://www.facebook.com/FriendsWestfieldBourne 

Thank you to everyone who supported last Friday’s Superheroes disco. It raised around £1000 (still 

being finalised), we thank all our volunteers for their help running the evening and the children for being 

such superstars and having so much fun. That is sadly the last of our 3 discos for this school year, but 

we’ll be back during the Autumn term – dates to follow. 

 

SWAP SHACK – We are progressing well with fitting out the interior, you can get a sneak peek on our 

Facebook page, we are excited to open very soon, watch this space! ELECTRICS – so the shack can be 

safely accessed in the darker winter months we are seeking a qualified volunteer or ‘mates rates’ deal 

please, if you can help email - friendsofwestfieldbourne@gmail.com DONATIONS NOW WELCOME - If 

you have any children’s coats, school shoes, welly boots or other outdoor footwear, children’s books, dress 

up outfits, football boots or similar we’d love to take them off your hands. Until the shack is ready, please 

drop them in the FOW box outside the main school office doors. 

 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY – Friday 23rd June – Family Fun & Picnic – we are currently finalising details 

for some after school fun on the school field. Please keep the date free and if you have a talent… whether 

that be face painting, crafting, balloon modelling, or anything else for that matter… and can help on the 

day then we would love to hear from you! Just drop us a note and get involved! 

 

Bourne Westfield School Lottery 

Congratulations to Mrs Watson who was the winner of the school lottery last week. The winnings increase 

as more people join - if you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the 

weekly draw, then please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the 

on screen instructions.  
 

 

 
Miss K Atkinson 

Headteacher 
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EDAN Lincs Domestic Abuse Service   01522 510041  https://edanlincs.org.uk/ 

Providing support and assistance to men, women and children suffering, or fleeing from domestic abuse in 

Lincolnshire 

  

Healthy Minds Lincolnshire      https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-

more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire# 

Providing support and treatment for children, young people and their families, who are experiencing 

emotional wellbeing difficulties. 

  

Place2be  https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

Place2Be is a children’s mental health charity working with pupils, families and staff in UK schools.  

  

MIND     https://www.mind.org.uk/    0300 123 3393 

Providing support for people living with a mental health problem or supporting someone with a mental 

health problem. 
 

Family lives    https://www.familylives.org.uk/    0808 800 2222        

Providing early intervention and crisis support to families. 

 

https://edanlincs.org.uk/
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.lpft.nhs.uk/young-people/lincolnshire/young-people/i-need-more-help/healthy-minds-lincolnshire
https://www.place2be.org.uk/
https://www.mind.org.uk/
https://www.familylives.org.uk/

